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A message from Mrs Austin 

The last few weeks of term will continue to be very busy, please make sure you have read the dates 

section, and the information about transition and 'Meet the team'  opportunities.  

Teachers Strike 

You will have seen in the press that there will be a further two days of teachers strike by the NEU 

these will be the 5th ans 7th of July. Unless there is some movement in the governments position 

prior to these dates, we anticipate that these will go ahead. 

On both the 5th and 7th of July due to staff striking the school will be closed to ALL pupils except 

those who have been invited in. You will receive and invite from the school office next week if this 

applies to you.  

I can only continue to thank you for your support, we understand that it is inconvenient, but it is 

important that our teachers are valued for the job they do for your children. 

Hot Weather 

The weather continues to be very warm, I have seen lots of children with their hats, sun cream and 

water bottles, so thank you for making sure they are safe in this warm, sunny weather. Remember a 

cloudy start to the day often means a hot day to come so don't be fooled into thinking it wont be as 

warm. We do try and limit the time children are out and about in the sun and keep them as cool as 

we can indoors too. 

Thank a Teacher 

Thank you to the Friends of River Mead for the breakfast treats they provided for "Thank a Teacher 

day" - what a lovely surprise , a lovely gesture and shared with the wider team. 

Online Concerns 

If you have an older child in school who has a mobile phone can you please check how they are using 

it and who they might be 'chatting' to, there have been a number of issues in recent weeks where 

children have forgotten that they should "think before you post, be kind online and ask for help if 

something makes you feel worried, upset or uncomfortable". 

There are some good resources available on a number of sites worth reading Internet Matters & 

NSPCC Keeping children safe online are just two. 

 For some specific advice about social media  Advice about Social media  

For our younger children remember to consider their screen time/use, while the weather is good 

lots of exploring and playing outside will entertain them and they will learn lots too! 

Mrs Austin 

Transition to new classes - Meet the team! 

Children in mainstream classes will have brought home a letter today detailing which staff will be 

working with them when they move to their new classes in September. Please look out for this letter 

and let us know if you haven't received it. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#advice
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/social-media-advice-hub/


Later this term there will be the opportunity for you to attend a brief informal meeting at either the 

start or end of the day to meet your child's new teacher and find out a little more about what they 

will be learning next year. 

All of these meetings will be held in the music room (mobile classroom on the playground).  

The dates and times for these are as follows: 

Current YR  moving to Y1  - Monday 17th July at 2:45pm  

Current Y1  moving to Y2  - Friday 21st July at 8:45am 

Current Y2  moving to Y3  - Monday 17th July at 8:45am 

Current Y3  moving to Y4  - Tuesday 18th July at 2:45pm 

Current Y4 moving to Y5  - Thursday 20th July at 8:45am 

Current Y5 moving to Y6  - Friday 21st July at 2:45pm 

If you are a Resource Base parent transition meetings will be organised and shared with you as soon 

as class structure is finalised. If you would like to come along and meet your child's mainstream 

teacher at the sessions outlines above, you are most welcome to attend. 

Attendance  - every child, every day! 

 

1 - School overall 95.3% compared to National 94.7% 

Attendance the last data (week 16/6/23) shows 

School overall 95.3% compared to National 94.7%   -  Keep it up every child, every day!! 

You MUST inform the school of your child's absence if you as the parent are unwell you are expected 

to find support to ensure your children are at school and on time. 

Check your Arbor App, what % is your child's attendance??? if it is below 90% you may well be 

asked to attend a meeting at school to discuss this 



Any term time holidays will be denied and any overall unauthorised absences that mean your child 

has accumulated 10 sessions will also be considered for a fine, this is a legal process and  the school 

does not receive this money 

 

Curriculum Booklets 

What is my child learning in school? 

Our children benefit from an exciting and engaging curriculum which has been developed to ensure 

that learning is irresistible for children. Follow the link below to find out more about your child's 

curriculum for the year and to see photos of their learning environment. 

https://www.rivermead.wilts.sch.uk/learning/classes/  

Notice to all parents & carers 

 

A polite reminder to all parents & carers that smoking  or vaping is prohibited on site. Please refrain 

also from smoking & vaping outside the school gates to ensure the health & safety of all. 

Please could we also ask you to consider and ensure that your clothing is appropriate when dropping 

off and collecting children, this includes tops being worn.  

We thank you for your cooperation on these matters.  

https://www.rivermead.wilts.sch.uk/learning/classes/


Star of the Week 

 

Otters  -  Archie Wild 

Dormice  -  Kaiden Deerans 

Frogs -  All Frogs class 

Herons - Oscar Bole 

Kestrels  -  Delilah Holbrook 

Badgers - Maxi Cathcart-Harris 

Buzzards -  Ruby O'Harrow 

Bumble Bees  - Blakey Smith 

Dragonflies  - Dominic McCormack 

Hot Chocolate with The Senior Leadership Team 

 

Well Done to those children who have gone ‘above and beyond’ this week with their attitude and 

behaviour, this week the Leadership Team will be welcoming the children for their hot chocolate 

These children are:  

Otters  -  Eddie Edmunds 

Dormice -  Lola Brookbanks 

Frogs - Arabella Antoni-Turner 

Herons - Jentson Ward 

Kestrels - Murdoch Remington 

Badgers - Gracie-Mae Plumb 



Buzzards  - Martha Southall 

Dragonflies - Sienna Stone 

Kingfisher Reading Challenge 

 

A big well done to those children who have completed the following reads: 

Dormice: 

5 reads  - Ayaansh Doneria, Tommy Sievewright, Rowan Mustali, Zachary Perrin, Elia Duli, Kaiden 

Deerans  

Frogs 

225 reads  - Taylor Busby  

250 reads  - Freddy Wild 

200 reads  - Oliwia 

Buzzards 

125 reads  - Darcie Jowett 

Writer of the Week 

 

Otters - Arabella Gill 

Dormice - Keira Parker 

Frogs  - Ella-Rose Pearson 

Herons  - Jojo Maritiro. 

Kestrels  - Imogen G 



Badgers  - Calum Wheatley  

Buzzards  - Roxy Mitchell 

Bumble Bees - Lawson Miles 

Dragonflies  -  Adam Ottway 

Mathematician of the Week 

 

Otters  -  Mason Mann 

Dormice - Effie Antoni-Turner 

Frogs  - Isabelle Rodger 

Herons  - Adam Shahzad 

Kestrels  - Gracie Wheeler 

Badgers  - Isabelle Thorpe 

Bumble Bees -  Jake Burnett 

Dragonflies  -  Dominic McCormack 



Online Safety Advice 

 

WhatsApp is the world’s most popular messaging service, with around two billion users exchanging 

texts, photos, videos and documents, as well as making voice and video calls. Its end-to-end 

encryption means messages can only be viewed by the sender and any recipients: not even 

WhatsApp can read them. Updates to its privacy policy in 2021 (involving sharing data with parent 

company Facebook) caused millions to leave the app, but the new policy was widely misinterpreted 

– it only related to WhatsApp’s business features, not to personal messages. In the guide, you'll find 

tips on a number of potential risks such as scams, strangers and location sharing. 



 

Snapchat is a photo- and video-sharing app through which users can chat with friends via text or 

audio. Images and videos can be shared with specific friends, or as a ‘story’ (documenting the 

previous 24 hours) which is visible to a person’s entire friend list. Snapchat usage rose significantly 

during the lockdown periods, with many young people utilising it to stay connected with their peers. 

The app continues to develop features to engage an even larger audience and emulate current 

trends, rivalling platforms such as TikTok and Instagram. 

Friends of River Mead 

The friends of River mead are organising a summer fair for the 14th of July. This will run from 

3.30pm - 5.30pm.  

Please come and join us for fun and games.  

* NON SCHOOL UNIFORM DAY * 

We are having a non school uniform day on Friday the 30th June to raise donations for the summer 

fair tombola. Please bring a donation in to school. This can be a either confectionery or a bottle of 

something e.g fizzy, alcohol, shower gel, boxes of biscuits, chocolate etc.  

The FORM is a small group, therefore if anyone would like to volunteer to help us with the summer 

fair we would greatly appreciate this. Any help is welcome. More details the help required will be 

added to the FORM Facebook page shortly.  

Thank you,  

Friends of River Mead  



Family & Community Learning 

 

 



 

 



School Term & Holiday Dates 

School holidays are important to all of us! To help you plan for some family time we have put 

together the School Term & Holiday Calendar for 2022 - 2023. You can find this by clicking on the link 

below. 

https://www.themeadtrust.org/news-and-dates/term-dates/ 

 

Teacher Training Days for the next academic year 2023/2024 are: 

1st September 2023 

4th September 2023 

30th October 2023 

4th January 2024 

3rd June 2024 

PE timetable - Please see changes below 

PE Days 

On PE days children should come in wearing their PE kit to avoid changing at school. 

Badgers  - Monday  

Dormice & Frogs - Tuesday            

Herons  & Kestrels -  Wednesday     

Otters - Thursday - please remember no Logos, plain white t-shirt if you don't have a coloured one. 

Buzzards  - Thursday         

Bumble Bees (Beehive) - Monday 

Honey Bees / Busy Bees (Beehive)- Monday 

https://www.themeadtrust.org/news-and-dates/term-dates/


Dates to Remember 

 

Please see the table for our updated and confirmed dates to remember including Sports Day and our 

Lion King performance 

 



What's on  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Keeping your children safe online over the holidays 

 

Year 5 Melksham Oak Taster Day 

All pupils in Year 5 have been invited to attend Melksham Oak Community School on Thursday 29th 

June for a taster day. Emails have been sent to all guardians for pupils in Year 5 with the relevant 

information and a copy of the letter from Melksham Oak. Please let the school office know should 

you not have received this, or you require any further information. Thank you.  

Year 5 Abbeyfield School Taster Day  - Cancelled 

As per an email sent earlier this week, unfortunately the Abbeyfield Taster Day is no longer taking 

place on Wednesday 5th July. All children will need to attend River Mead School as normal. Thank 

you.  

St Augustine's Year 5 Taster Day & Admissions Information  

Year 5 Taster Day 

We still have some availability on our taster days.  Should  you wish to attend please 

email admissions@sta.cc with the following details: 

Date you wish to attend (26/28/30 June) 

mailto:admissions@sta.cc


Current school 

Parental contact 

Email of parent 

Phone number of parent 

Photo consent 

Any further information we may need 

 

Admissions 

St Augustine’s are really looking forward to welcoming their new cohort this summer for their 

induction days, to get them ready for September. 

A few spaces have unexpectedly become available, and they would be delighted to consider further 

applications to join their Year 7 this September. If you are interested, please contact them directly as 

soon as possible on admissions@sta.cc and 01225 350001 ext. 242.  Or you can apply direct to 

Wiltshire Council. 

Hardenhuish School Open Evening and Open Week for Year 5 pupils 

 



Sheldon School Open Evenings 
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